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BOARD MEETING MINUTES

Tuesday, April 18, 2017 – 11:30 a.m. – Marquette Township Hall

1. Roll Call/Round Robin – 11:35 a.m.

2. Roll Call
a. PRESENT:
· Frank Stabile, Chairman (Superior Oasis)

· Peggy Loy, Co-Chairman (Century 21)

· Jenn Wallner, Treasurer (Grandchamp, McBride, Wallner, Wallner, & Prophet, CPAs, P.C.)

· Ashley Krook, Executive Secretary (Superior Oasis, Days Inn)

· Scott Patrick, Carpet Specialists

· Tina Henson, Tru North Federal Credit Union

· Todd Noordyk (Great Lakes Radio, Inc.)

b. Absent:
· Michael Morgan (First national Trust & Wealth Management)

3. Consent Agenda
a. Invoices
· Ashley Krook, $108.  Paid.  Invoice for more than a month’s work.  Paid up through end of meeting.
· Great Lakes Radio: $100
b. Correspondence – Letter of Support for the Trust Fund Grant Application for sub-surface cross of HWY 41.  Discussion about the wording and content of the letter was had.  The letter states that the underpass is for non-motorized use however it was our understanding that the underpass was supposed to connect the trail system for motorized vehicles (snowmobiles, ATVs, etc.).  The letter was a canned letter that Jason had sent out to all the entities that may support the grant application.  The only changes Frank made were to enter our information in it.  Further discussion was had about the reasoning for the underpass including foot-traffic and motorized vehicles.  It was our understanding that the underpass was geared more towards connecting the trail systems.  The wordage of the letter was discussed with the reasoning being that this may be the way it had to be written to qualify for the grant.  We are going to follow up with Jason about the wordage of the letter when he arrives.

c. Todd Noordyk moved to approve Consent Agenda.  Scott supported.  Motion carries unanimously at 11:39 am.

4. Regular Agenda
a. Membership

· 3 New and 41 total
· Spotlight/First Dollar Presentations

· Jandron’s - initial phone contact made by Ashley.  Waiting to hear back from them about scheduling the first dollar presentation.
· LaFayette Collision - Spotlight needs to be set up as they are a new member.  Discussion was had about what we want to do with the spotlight and how we want to proceed in the future.  The past videos went good, but there were issues with the cost and time involved to do the videos.  Todd did say that the spotlights do take quite a bit of time, but we were trying to wow a new member.  Ashley is to contact LaFayette about scheduling and then contact Todd to schedule. 
· A Guy’s Place

· My Place Economy Extended Stay Hotel – Grand Opening is scheduled for May 3 at 4:30 pm with a ribbon cutting and First Dollar Presentation
b. New Business

· Community Profile Brochure - Frank has been working on this personally.  Lake Superior Press will no longer be doing this for us and recommended that we talk to the Mining Journal who also has their own printing company.  Frank met with them and spoke with Larry Doyle and Budd Sargent, and will have further conversation with Mary Heath this afternoon. Mary has done these profile pieces for other communities (Escanaba in the recent past).  The Mining Journal wants to expand and improve upon the brochure as well as help with distribution, and would eventually like to take the entire project on themselves.  The quality would be the same or better as they would produce the brochure in high-gloss color.  Bud Sargent and Frank went through the brochure via a conference call and he critiqued the brochure and he showed ways to clean up the brochure to make it look more professional.  The Mining Journal is also looking at enlarging the brochure in the future.  Little or no cost would come back to the MTBA for the publication of the brochure.
Discussion was had concerning Jason’s involvement with the brochure. We have already engaged Jason and gave him a down payment of $500 to work on the brochure.  The Mining Journal is aware we hired Jason to do the graphic design and photography.  The quality of the pictures was discussed because pictures in the paper do not turn out like pictures in brochures. The Mining Journal does have an outside source that they use for color printing, so the quality should be comparable or better than what we have now.  

Discussion was also had concerning a PDF version of the brochure that we were supposed to get. The PDF file was originally sent to Nancy but it was too big to be loaded to the site.  Todd suggested handing out a postcard with the link printed on it, so their leads can log-on and check out an electronic version of the brochure.  It was also suggested to add a page to the brochure with our webpage printed in it so that anyone that gets the brochure has our information. More follow-up is needed with both Jason and the Mining Journal.

Adjournment:  Scott moves to adjourn.  Jenn supported.  Motion passes unanimously at 11:59 a.m.


JOINT MEETING WITH MARQUETTE TOWNSHIP BOARD
1. Roll Call/ Round Robin
2. Township Board Members Present:
· Kirk Page, Superintendent of Public Works 

· John Markes, Trustee

· Dave Wiegand, Trustee

· Ernie Johnson, Treasurer

· Lyn Durant, Supervisor

· Randy Girard, Township Manager

3. Update/General Information - It was recommended that everyone get a subscription to the Mining Journal to monitor the public notices.  The Township Board is required to post all public notices.  If something does happen that pertains to you, you’ll be notified, and can call someone or attend the meeting.  The law right now requires specifically that all notices and public hearings be published in a newspaper of general circulation which is the Mining Journal.  In addition, they’re on the township website and Facebook page.  There is legislation being reintroduced to allow the township to do their advertising of the public hearing right on the website as opposed to paying for a Mining Journal, but this has never passed before.  Discussion was had about the outlying areas that may be too far out to receive a Mining Journal.  If the subject of the public hearing is a change that is within 300 feet of your property, you must receive written notice; if not, it’s a general public notice (Mining Journal). 
4. Water Source and Infrastructure – The Township Board is discussing a water project; however, it has not been approved yet as there is information (how the township is going to pay for the project, what the specifications are, maintenance plans) that needs to be submitted to the state for possible funding assistance.  The township board is on a time-table for the decision-making process and do have a cut-off date for whether they decide to go ahead with this or not.  This project is referred to as the DWRF Trowbridge Project.  The DWRF Trowbridge Project is a $ 7 million project to fix the township’s roads.  This has been ongoing for the past 2-3 years and was already approved by the township’s residents.  As they are digging up the roads, they are inspecting the infrastructure beneath.  They are doing the road project and possible water infrastructure project in conjunction so that in the future, if there are possible infrastructure problems, they won’t have to dig the road up again.  If the infrastructure is proposed to last less than 15 years, then the township would like the infrastructure replaced.  This is commonly referred to as road construction, and it technically is, but it’s really a crush-and-shape which is when a machine comes in and grinds the asphalt off of the top of the surface.  The machine then reforms and compacts the ground asphalt and adds it to the subsurface.  When this process is complete, they then put asphalt over the top of it.  The only area left in this project/millage is 4 miles in Trowbridge and this was left until the end because of the infrastructure.
a. Township Well Fields - A month or two ago, this Board shelved this for future discussion.  With the loss of income (tax from Dark Stores $4-6 million), it is not something the current board wants to invest in; although Phase 1 and Phase 2 would provide the township with control of enough of our potable water, the township would not be subservient to any other locality in the city of Marquette.  Right now, we have no control over what the cost of the water is because we buy it from the city of Marquette.  

There was further discussion about the possibility of expanding the well fields.  Phase 1 was completed back in 2004 when the township put in 5 test wells south of Grove Street.  Phase 2 is the well field that was put in Morgan Meadows; however, this well field is not currently connected to the water system.  This is still a current topic of conversation due to the expansion of the township.  The township already owns the property and has the test wells which would then be covered with production wells.  The area of expansion is up 492 and to Mason’s Bluff and it was proposed to run infrastructure up there due to future development.  
There are committees working on this and the township has been doing 20-year master planning for water and sewer since 1982.  The planning does have to be done more frequently now due to regulation by the DEQ.  The master plan was updated in 2013, and everything from the early 80’s was completed.  The plan from 2002 has not been completed.  The plan from 2013 recognizes that the township needs more capacity and the township is getting closer and closer to that point, especially with new developments such as Meijer.  If the capacity issue is not addressed, the township will have to continue purchasing water from the city and pumping it to where it’s needed.  This will increase the township’s operating costs as well as our purchase cost, unless they develop the third well field.  There is a proposed project for this year to be done in conjunction with the road project to address capacity issues in the oldest part of the system which is located in Trowbridge Park from HWY 41 to Wright Street.  

The financing for these projects was also discussed.  The only financing available are low interest loans (DWRF) through the state at an interest rate of 2.5% over 20 years.  

5. Ordinances – These are handled by the Township’s Planning Commission.  The Planning commission has been looking at 3 main issues to include: (1) an ORV ordinance to address the operation of ORVs within the township, (2) farm animals and whether or not we’re going to allow them, and (3) tiny homes.  An ORV ordinance will be brought before the board.  The commission did recommend an ordinance that will be distributed with the agenda at the next meeting.  There was a public hearing last Wednesday and after the hearing, it was recommended that the ordinance be brought before the board.  To address the Air B-n-Bs and tiny homes, there will be a text amendment within the zoning ordinance.  Work was just started on this amendment and is only half done.  It was estimated to be completed and through legal review by December.

a. Connectivity of Trails/Sidewalks – The discussion of this hasn’t gone past one meeting with the Planning Commission Subcommittee.  The subcommittee is working with some of the developers to come up with some language to address connectivity.  The main issue is requiring designated pedestrian walkways in parking lots to the sidewalk and between connecting buildings to meet ADA requirements.  The ADA requirement is being addressed because it helps ease the application process for grants (they get 5 additional points).  All new businesses will be required to follow the ADA requirement; however, an existing business will only be required to put in the designated walkway if they do a 50-60% renovation. 

· The Underpass – This has moved away from the DDA.  This is now a stand-along project because they’ve gone out on their own with grants.  The Township Board did get the south easement from AT&T who owns the land from the Iron Ore Heritage Trail down to 41 and they have also secured the easement from the north side.  They did take an initial application for an MNRTF (Michigan Natural Resources Trust Fund) for $300,000 with a $75,000 match which will hopefully offset some of the in-kind cost that the township is supposed to pay.  The township believes that they can get the underpass put in for $0 with help from other supporting entities.  The township is also applying for a TAP grant later in the year that will pay for the bulk of the underpass that goes under the road.  This is an approximate $1.5 million project.  The Underpass is a non-motorized pedestrian and bicycle traffic (no ATVs) and motorized in the way that it will accommodate snowmobiles in the winter.  The law may change, but the law now says no ATVs.  The underpass is 14 feet wide and could be made to be ATV applicable.  This is being done by MDOT and MDOT would not fund anything if you were trying to make it ATV/ORV applicable.  Once the underpass is there, it belongs to MDOT.  MDOT will be liable for anything that happens in there and the state would do the maintenance on it.  The Township Board is still doing research on this project.
b. Design Standards – These were passed and are official.  These were put in place to address the one or two businesses that like to do things cheaply and not aesthetically pleasing.  

6. DDA
a. Corridor Improvements – These are going to fall with the 2019 and 2021 MDOT projects.

b. Goals
· To look at expansion of the downtown development district to include areas that were not included in the DDA previously.  The assessor and zoning administrator are currently working on the legal descriptions.  After the assessor and zoning administrator complete their portion, there will be a series of public hearings in regards to the expansion of the DDA within the township.  

· The other goal that the DDA is working on and the subject of the meeting this evening is that as we mentioned in ’19 and ’21, MDOT is going to be doing significant work along the US 41 corridor.  Along with that, what objectives that the business community and the DDA have had in the past, can be working with that.  Those objectives include lighting, pedestrian access, and those types of things that we’ve been talking about for years. 
c. Cost to Businesses – No current cost to businesses.  There was a one-year levy of 1 mill to pay for the corridor study which the Township Board just got back and will be discussing at their meeting tonight.  The 1 mill was levied in December and collected on this year’s tax.  It raised approximately $52-53,000.  The study was $44,000 and the balance will go towards paying for the study’s recommendations.

7. The Dark Store Theory – Quite a bit of time was spent discussing the Dark Store Theory.  This has had an $8 million impact on Marquette County and Marquette Township’s revenue from taxes has been reduced by 2/3.  The Dark Store Theory is that Big Box Stores (such as Menards, Lowes, Home Depot, etc.) are design-specific and that the building cannot be reused for any other purpose if the store closes.  This theory has now been applied to car dealerships and restaurants as well and these stores have now been classified as Big Box, Small Box, and Min Box stores.  Marquette Township was the first township/town/city that challenged the ruling of this; however, they did lose in the Court of Appeals.  After losing in the Court of Appeals, the Township did try to appeal this to the Supreme Court; however, the appeal got rejected.  Now, the city of Escanaba has appealed the Dark Store Theory in the Supreme Court, and the Supreme Court is willing to re-examine this theory.  They will be holding oral arguments later this month; however, a decision is not expected to be made for approximately 6 months.  
8. Ambulance Services – The township is going to provide ambulance service and this will be a minimal increase in the service tax. The Marquette Township Fire Department has EMTs on staff, is already licensed for providing basic life support services, and already responds to medical emergencies.  Medical emergencies account for more than 65% of all calls.   By providing ambulance services, this gives the Township the chance to capture insurance revenues.  The township does already provide basic life support services; however, they cannot provide the transportation without the ambulance.  The ambulance is a used vehicle and will cost approximately $50,000.  The township board will then increase the special assessment by $0.25 million to generate the $50,000 in 1 year which would pay for the ambulance in its entirety.  If the township purchases a $40,000 ambulance, the township will add $0.18 million, and if it’s $30,000 ambulance, the township will add $0.15 million to the special assessment.  This will be approximately 15-25 cents per thousand dollars.  
Respectfully Submitted,
Ashley D. Krook
Ashley D. Krook, Executive Secretary
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